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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826
Next Meeting –  
Monday, December 7, 7:00 p.m.
LAOH meeting – 6:00 p.m.

At Paul’s house, 45 Gates St.  

www.AOH-Holyoke.com

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

  Merry Christmas to all our Hibernian member during this Christmas season. Hopefully, we can get this pandemic behind us and get back to all we enjoy. Please pray for a safe end to 2020 and better times for 2021.

     Concerned about the Covid pandemic, both the Adult and Children’s Christmas Party have been cancelled this December.
Officers for the 2021-2022 term were re-elected at the November meeting – Paul Hogan, President; Patrick Hogan, Vice President; Owen Donohue, Recording Secretary; Peter Hogan, Financial Secretary and Jay Whelihan, Treasurer. 
   Congratulations to Steve Suprenant on being unanimously selected as our new Sentinel.
  The December meeting will be held on Monday, December 7, 7:00 pm. at President Hogan’s home, 45 Gates St. Call Paul at 533-0436 and leave a message if you plan to attend. Paul promises it will be a short meeting. Responding to state regulations, there is a 10 person limit.
   They make great Christmas stocking stuffers and gifts. Pete’s Calendar Raffle tickets will be available at the December meeting.  It is imperative that we sell all 350 tickets this year!  It may be the only fundraiser we will have in 2021. Other fundraising events for the upcoming year are in the planning stages so we will be ready (let’s pray sooner) when CV-19 restrictions are lifted. Call President Paul at 533-0436 or Peter Hogan at 330-635 and Pete will deliver them to your door. 
Keep Christ in Christmas

For He is the Reason for the Season

    Special thanks to all who contributed to the Maurice A. Donahue Scholarship Fund in memory of Martin J. Dunn. To date the club has received over $1,900.00.
    Dues for 2021 were due November 1 at $30.00 per member. If you are in arrears you will be dropped from our membership rolls as of midnight, December 3. If you have a hardship, please call your Financial Secretary, Peter Hogan at 413-330-6635 or President Paul at 413-210-1416.  We can work something out as we have done it in the past and will continue going forward. We are looking to retain members, not lose them. All calls, emails and conversations are held in the strictest of confidence,
  Plans for the 2021 Danny’s Irish Night are still being discussed. Committee Chair Joe O’Connor will contact the Log Cabin for updated information.      
     Special thanks to the following Hibernians who prepared and served at Kate’s Kitchen on November 1, 2020: Paul Mengel, Frank Hennessey, Paul Hogan, Charlie Popp, Pete Hogan, Paula Paoli, and Jay Driscoll.
   Due to an abundance of caution, the Hibernians will not be serving at Kate’s Kitchen as originally scheduled for December 13th. We will keep all informed when we return to Kate’s. The Hibernians will continue our canned food drive and financial support to the Providence Ministries.

       Just a reminder that Brother Steve Suprenant continues to collect flip tops from aluminum cans that can be brought to any meeting. President Hogan can also pick them up at your convenience.

    The 2021 AOH Summer picnic is penciled in for Sunday, June 13 at Hamel’s Pavilion.

    Condolences to Hibernian, Stephen Donoghue on the passing of his daughter, Joan. Please keep the Donoghue family in your prayers.

LAOH News
      In the interest of safety, the LAOH will not be meeting in December. Our usual projects for charity and fundraising have had to be put on hold due to the pandemic, and we can easily keep in touch by phone or email.
   Thank you to the ladies who wrote messages for the veterans at the Holyoke Soldiers Home.  Thee Christmas cards will be delivered next week.
    If you have any questions, ideas or issues, please contact Paula at 413-210-6031. Stay safe and be careful. 
                          Be A Voice For Ireland – Join the Hibernians Today!
Don't forget to keep your dues up to date.  Please send $25.00 dues to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Avenue, Holyoke, MA  01040. She can be reached at 413-532-2121 with any questions.
    If you are receiving a printed copy of the newsletter and want to receive it by email instead, please contact Paula Paoli at paula5412@comcast.net or 413-210-6031 to make the change.  We appreciate those who have changed to email to save our division the cost of printing and postage.
 Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, December 13 ( canceled )
Danny’s Irish Night – Saturday, March 6, 2021

Communion Breakfast – Sunday, March 14, 2021

Saint Patrick’s Parade – Sunday, March 21, 2021

Summer Picnic – Sunday, June 13 at Hamel’s Pavilion
Irish Cultural Center
Irish House Restaurant Gift Cards
     Perfect for holiday gift-giving or stocking stuffers! Gift certificates to the Irish House Restaurant, Trinity Pub & Patio can now be easily purchased online. As a special offer, you will also receive a bonus $10 gift certificate for every $100 purchased! This offer is good until December 24, 2020 at 2 pm, www.irishcenterwne.org,


Christmas In Ireland: Irish History Course

     Linking up with Irish historian, Sean Murphy, to introduce the Irish American community to live, weekly online Irish history courses. The December module is Christmas in Ireland   and will be held on Thursdays, December 10 and 17, 7:00 p.m..The enrollment fee is $40. Courses will be presented on Zoom using PowerPoint. Students will receive an electronic copy of each presentation. Classes are one and a half hour long to allow adequate time for questions and answers. Please contact Sean directly for information or to enroll in his course. Send an email to seanmurphy630@gmail.com or call 508-790-0438 for more information.
     In continued memory of Doc Dean and our commitment to Kate’s Kitchen, consider making a monetary donation to Kate's Kitchen (Providence Ministries). Remember those less fortunate who need our help. Providence Ministries for the Needy, 51 Hamilton Street, Holyoke, MA  01040.
     The 50/50 raffle pot  is now up to $83. Pat Bresnahan, III’s name was selected at the November meeting. Pat is enjoying retirement on Cape Cod and not in attendance. Remember, you have to be at the meeting to win.

    Estate Planning – Consider the Ancient Order of Hibernians. Your contribution will be a lasting legacy to our continued good work emphasizing Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity. For more information, contact President Paul Hogan at 210-1416.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

